
 

 

Date: November 27, 2023 
 
To: Mayor and Council 
 
Author: Margaret Schroeder, Acting Clerk 
 
RE: Committee of the Whole – November 20, 2023 
 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 

1. That the 2024 Fees and Charges By-law BE APPROVED 
2. That the 2024 Water and Sewage Rates By-law BE APPROVED 
3. That the 2024 Kingsville Block Party report, as amended, BE APPROVED 

 

BACKGROUND 
 
On November 20, 2023, Committee of the Whole met to discuss a number of updates 
and reports. Among them was a discussion regarding the 2024 Fees and Charges By-
law, 2024 Water and Sewer Rates By-law and the Open Streets Planning for 2024. 
 
At that meeting, the Committee passed the following motions: 
 

“That the Committee of the Whole recommends to Council that the attached 
2024 Fees and Charges report BE APPROVED.” 
 
“That the Committee of the Whole recommends to Council that By-law 67-2023, 
being a By-law to Impose Water and Sewage Rates BE APPROVED.” 
 
“That the Committee of the Whole recommends to Council the following: 

 That the road closures of Division St N (from Main St. to King St.) BE 
REMOVED from the footprint and; 

 That King St. (from Chestnut St. to Division St. N) BE EXTENDED to the west 
side of the Municipal parking lot 

 That the end time for the Kingsville Block Party (formerly Kingsville Open 
Streets) BE AMENDED from 11:00 pm to 10:00 pm 

 The amended road closures for the Kingsville Block Party (formerly Kingsville 
Open Streets) BE APPROVED on the following dates and times. 

o Saturday, July 20, 2024 from 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm 
o Saturday, August 17, 2024 from 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm 
o Saturday, September 21, 2024 from 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm 



  
 

 

 And that Administration BE DIRECTED to request County Council to close 
County Road 34 West from Victoria Street to County Road 27 from 4:00 pm to 
10:00 pm, to host events in Cottam on Saturday, June 15, 2024.” 

 

DISCUSSION 
 
This report brings forward the above motions from Committee of the Whole for 
ratification. 
 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
N/A 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
N/A 
 

CONSULTATIONS 
 

The Committee of the Whole discussed this matter on November 20, 2023. 
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